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October  

2014  S t .  M a t t h e w  L u t h e r a n  C h u r c h ,  I t h a c a ,  O H  

 Worshiping God, Growing in Faith, Serving Neighbors -- near and far  

ATTENTION, TREA$URER$!  

It is time again when your written reports are needed for the 

upcoming annual congregational meeting.  These reports should 

include figures from October 1, 2013, through September 30, 

2014.  In advance, thanks  for your cooperation and diligence!  

Please submit your reports to the Parish Office by Thursday, October 30. 

The annual CROP Walk for Hunger is October 12, beginning at  

2 p.m. at the Greenville City Park.  (Registration begins at 1:30, 

Shelter #3)   If you would like to walk, please see Pam Yeomans 

December 

Greeters 

Needed!!  

If you would be will-

ing to be added to 

our yearly rotation, 

and greet church 

family and friends 

before worship each 

week in December, 

please let Shannon 

know.  

 

 

 

 

 

We are planning an October fellowship event  

at Brumbaughôs Fruit Farm (6420 Arcanum-

Hollansburg Road, Arcanum) for ALL St. Matthew 
members and any friends you would like to bring.  
 

Admission price includes all kids activities; a hay-
ride, plus a campfire by the pond that includes a hot 

dog meal and marshmallow roasting!!    
 

Adult price is $10.  Seniors (over 65)  pay $2; 
and St. Matthew Sunday School will pay for all 

children who attend!  
 

Stay tuned to your October worship bulletins for the 

date of this event! 
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Communion Wine ð Just $5 will buy a bottle of wine.  

Church Repair Fund ðThe gas leak in February cost a total of $6490.  Thanks to your gener-

osity, we have been able to replenish most of that cost.  Only $113 is needed to make up for 

this emergency cost. 

Shrub Fund ðUpgrades to our landscaping have been completed at a total cost of $373.  

Please consider helping to replace the cost of this. 

Sidewalk Fund ðWe will be replacing the cracked and un-even sidewalks from the elevator 

to the west parking lot.  Please consider this as one of your donation possibilities. 

Please consider a donation to one or more of these projects.  All you need to do is place 

your donation in an envelope and earmark it for one of the following: 

The nomination committee tries very hard to contact everyone who they think may be willing to 

serve on council.  However, it is up to YOU, as a member, to let us know if you would like to be 

included on the ballot!  PLEASE, call a nomination committee member today, if you would like to 

help your church in this way!  Your nomination committee includes:  Linda Holt 947 -2093; Dean 

Ehlers  692-5785  and Pam Yeomans  623-5357.  Please call today and let either of them know if 

you would like to be considered for a council seat.  Seats available in 2015 include:   

President, serves a term of one year; presides over the meetings of the congregation., and is a 

member of Executive Council. 
 

Vice President, serves a term of one year; presides over the meetings in the absence of the Presi-

dent , assists the President with responsibilities, and is a member of Executive Council.  The Vice 

President will be automatically nominated to the position of President the following year.  

Elder (1), serves a term of two years; responsible in assisting with distribution of Holy Commun-

ion and, under the leadership of the pastor, for visitation of the sick and homebound and those in 

crisis. 

Deacon (2)ñ1 for a full term, 1 for a 2 year term to fulfill the position vacated by 

Luke Herr), serves a term of three years; responsible for the ushering and the counting of the 

offerings, consider matters related to the worship of the congregation.  

OTHER  NON-COUNCIL POSITIONS ON THE BALLOT: 
Southern Ohio Synod Representatives (2),  it is recommended that we have one man and 

one woman to attend the annual meeting and vote on our congregations behalf.  
 

Nomination Committee (3),  Makes calls to members in October to fill the council member 

ballot for our annual meeting.  
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OUR MONTHLY WELCA MEETING  
will be held at the home of Earlene Morris on Wednesday, 
October 8 at 7 p.m.  Sherry is hostess for the evening.  We will 

continue our new bible study titled ñTransforming Life and Faithò 
written by Carol Schersten LaHurd.  The October session is ñWe 

Are Calledòðalong with Isaiah, Paul, and Jesusôs disciples, God calls us to 
faith and service, based on Isaiah 6:8.  
 

ONE Ministry ð Castine Food Bank item of the month:   

Canned soup or broth  

WELCA Directory Updates  
A copy of the 2014 WELCA directory is on the back table.  Please take a moment to 

check your information and update it for us! The book includes addresses, phone num-

bers, birthdates, and email addresses!  Please mark any changes you might have!  
 

If you are not happy with your picture, or would just like an updated one, please email 

one to Shannon or see Jane Brown after worship to have a new one taken.   

Our project for October is the collection of donations for Church World Serviceôs 

ñTools of Hope & Blanketsò appeal.  Just  $5 will buy a blanket for someone in need of 

shelter, warmth, and a sign that someone cares.  These donations may be given to 

Rhonda, Jane or Earlene.  Or, if you prefer, there are special offering envelopes lo-

cated in the pew envelope holders, and can be put into the collection plate. 

 BABY  Blessings!! 

for Grandma & Grandpa  

Mike & Charlotte Delong  

 on the birth of  

Emma Jade  

September 5, 2014; 6 lbs, 15 oz 

 BABY  Blessings!! 

for Great Grandma & Grandpa; 

Gene & Sandy Thompson 

 on the birth of  

Connor T  

September 19, 2014 
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Lutheran women have gathered in the setting of  

Thankoffering worship since the early 1900s. To this day, 
many women practice the Thankoffering daily by setting 

aside coins or small offerings to give thanks for blessings in 
the ordinary and extraordinary moments of life. The 
Thankoffering Service grounds this gratitude in a commu-

nity of women, gathering together to joyfully give thanks 
and praise for what God has given to them. and praise for 

what God has given to them.  
 

Please take the next few months to set aside some change each day to show how thankful you 

are for all that God has given you in your daily life.  We will have a special offering during our 

Thank-offering Service on November 16. 

 

 

 

Thanks to Bill Kessler and Hometown Cable for installing free wifi/internet for our 
church building (coming soon)!  With this new service we will be able to utilize the 

internet for our Sunday School classes, among other things. 
 

If you are looking for an internet, cable TV, or home phone provider, you can find 

out more about this local company at www.hometowncable.net 

Coming in Novemberéé... 
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   Thank You 
ñOn behalf of Arcanum-Butler Local Schools and staff, 

thank you so much for the beginning of the year teacher 

goodie bags!  The teachers really enjoyed receiving 

them!  Warm Regardsò 

 John StephensðSuperintendant 

 

òThank you all so much for the goodie bags youôve so 

lovingly made for us.  That, and your loving encourage-

ment made such an impact on með it brought a smile to 

my face today!ò     Carol Bryson, 3rd grade   

 

ñThank you so much for the thoughtful care package that 

was delivered to me at school today.  Receiving it was so 

upliftingðit made my day.  It is so nice to be thanked 

and appreciated.  The act was so very kind of you!ò  

 Annie Lawson, Arcanum High 

 

ñAs a first year teacher at Arcanum Elementary, it is hard 

to find words to adequately express my gratitude for the 

goody bags you put together for us!  Iôm confident that I 

speak for our entire staff when I say that it made our 

day!  I feel so very blessed to be working in such a sup-

portive area & community.  Itôs folks like you who keep 

us teachers sane!  I wish the best for you always, God 

bless!        Amy Ellis, 4th grade   

 

ñThank you so much for the bag of goodies.  It was very 

much appreciated after our first ñMondayò of school.  The 

baked goods were delicious and a nice surprise!  God 

Bless 

 Mrs. Bowser, 7th/8th grade Science 

 

ñThank you so much for the wonderful goody bags you 

provided for the Arcanum teachers.  What a lovely ges-

ture!  You truly are the hands and feet of Jesus.  May 

God continue to richly bless you all as you serve Him!!  

Thank you again.  Sincerelyò  

 Bobbi Wiseman, 6-12 Choral Music teacher 

 

 

More ñthank youôsò are posted on the next page!!  

Please take a few moments to read how much the 

teachers appreciated our gifts to them .  

 

 

Godôs Work Our Hands 
Thank you to everyone who made the God's Work Our Hand's Project become reality in the Gift of 

Love to those who teach and know very well Matthew 19:14 ð Jesus said, "Let the little children 

come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such as these." 



 

6 

   Thank You 
ñI wanted to say ñthank youò, for the gift you gave all the 

teachers!  It was a great surprise!ò  I feel blessed everyday for 

my job and the opportunity to work in this community.  Goad 

has truly blessed me with this opportunity.  Thank you for your 

support and prayersò  Heather Wackler,  Elementary Art 

 

ñThank you so much for the teacherðgoodieïbag!  I especially 

enjoyed the encouraging cards.  I know that many other teach-

ers were encouraged by the kind gesture as well.ò 

 Ann (House) Glasscoe, Intervention Specialist 

 

ñThank you so much for the goody bag and practical supplies!  

What a thoughtful surprise!  It is very nice to be appreciated.  The handmade card 

was very sweet.  So, thanks to all who sent this treat!ñ       

    Karen Cline, Intervention Specialist 

 

ñThank you so much for the bag of goodies!  You sure know how to make a teacher smileò 

 Erin FoutðArcanum Early Learning Center 

 

ñThank you so much!  You made my day!  Your small gift was thoughtful and very appreciated.  Your 

kindness goes a long wayò     Elizabeth Pitzer,  5th grade math 

 

ñThank you so much for the school supplies and goodies!  It was very thoughtful and I really appreciate 

it!ò    Amy Beanblossom,  MD teacher 

 

ñThank you very much for the goody bag!  Your thoughtfulness is greatly appreciated! 

 Cindy Sink, 3rd Grade 

 

ñThank you so much for the goody bag!  It really brightened up my dayò      

 Amanda Townsend, Title 1 Reading 

 

ñThank you so much for your thoughtfulness in giving each teacher a ñcareò package for this school year!  

Iôve already gotten so much use out of many of the items and the food was yummy!ò   

 Sherry Kelly, 2nd grade 

 

ñThank you so much for the goodie basket of supplies!ò  Julie Eldridge, First grade   

 

ñThank you so much for the Goody Bag!  Your time and thoughtfulness is very much appreciatedò 

 Tammy Baughn, First grade   

Our Hands 

God
ôs 

Wor
k 
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   Prayer Concerns 

  

Mike 
Delores 
Shannon 

Gary Crawford 
Jackie, Alex and baby Emma 

Crystal Garman 
Jennifer Womak 

Marae 
Jacob Blocher 
Cynthia Stacio 

Brandon Clemmons 
Diane Rhoades 
Becky Fitzpatrick 

Chris Wright 
Jim McGlonklin 

Sammy 
Jennifer Wilson 
Cynthia Stacia 
Jerry Linder 
Paula Sims 
Dick Norris 

Nancy 
Greg Barnes 

Bob & Marguerite Hoke 
Mike Pfoutz 

Baby Zora Guinigundo 

 

 
Blessings 

Emma Jaydeðborn 9/5 
Connor Tðborn 9/19 

Will Herr & Sophieðengaged 

 

 
Prayers of sympathy and  
healing for the families of: 

 

Tom Rice 
Wanda McCabe 

Helen Eley 
Hall family 

Sherry 
Mike Steltenpohl 

 

 

To reach us for the prayer chain, please call Rhonda Kress at 417 - 7412  

or emailrhonda.j.kress@gmail.com  

October Birthdays 

4 ð   Annette North 

5 ð   Earlene Morris 

          Ron Small 

12 ð  Ron Fasick 

14 ð   Matt Lammi 

19 ð   Dick Bartocci 

20 ð   Julia McCullough 

            Shannon McCullough 

            Leon Fisher 

21 ð   Dick Kinninger 

            Ralph Stutz 

24 ð   Hilbert Piel 

27 ð  Jane Brown 

            Mike DeLong 

     

October Anniversaries 
1ðGene & Sandy Thompson    
19 ð   Dick & Linda Kinninger  

 

   Thank You 
 

ñThank you for your gift of $75 to Lutheran Outdoor Ministries in Ohio.  Thank you for being so thought-

ful and caring!  You are helping to improve the lives of those who participate in this ministry.   Our sum-

mer season was a great success, serving thousands of campers of all ages.  A delighted camper parent 

shared, ñOur children absolutely get revived about life and love and God after spending a week at camp.  

Itôs magical.ò  The excitement of camp continues with our fall festivals, retreats and Outdoor Education 

programs.ò  Sincerely in Christ, Penny Christensen, Executive Director 

 

 

ñOn behalf of the LSS Food Pantries, I would like to thank you for your recent generous gift of $700.  

You willingness to help has enabled LSS to provide well-balanced food for hungry families.  In fiscal year 

2013, we provided more than 2.3 million meals.  We thank you for helping us make a difference in the 

lives of more than 230,000 people each year and pray for your continued support.ò   
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From the Pastor 
 What does it mean to be Lutheran?  SMLC is ñSt. Matthew Lutheran Church.ò  Our small, ru-

ral congregation is in the Southern Ohio Synod, one of 65 synods in the Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America; one of nearly 10,000 congregations in the nation. The ELCA is part of the Lu-

theran World Federation, one of 142 member churches in 79 countries around the world.  Lutheran 

is in our name, from our Darke County congregation to the worldwide federation.  What does it 

mean to be Lutheran? 

 

 We donôt worship Martin Luther.  The man, who lived about 500 years ago, would, I think be 

horrified that we are called Lutherans.  He wasnôt about beginning a new denomination as much as 

about reforming the existing Roman Catholic Church.  Luther wanted to eliminate abuses of power 

and return the church to teaching Scripture. 

 

 So, perhaps the first answer to ñWhat does it mean to be Lutheran?ò is that we are Sola 

Scriptura ( Latin for alone writings).  Scripture, the written Word of God, is alone authoritative for 

the faith and practice of Christians.  Sola Scriptura  gives us the foundation, the basis for church tra-

ditions.  All that we confess, all that we practice comes from the Bible. 

 

 Yet, we donôt confess faith in the Bible.  We confess our faith in Jesus Christ.  The Bible is 

the cradle for Christ.  Jesus Christ is revealed in the Bible; Christ reigns over the Bible.  The Bible is 

Godôs written Word; Jesus Christ is Godôs Word. 

 

 Lutherans do confess faith.  We confess regularly and often.  Most often using the ancient 

words of the Apostles Creed.  We confess and teach faith in the Father, Son and Holy Spirit.  The 

Triune God.  This confession of faith in Father, Son and Holy Spirit unites us with other Christians 

and separates us from some who say they have faith in Christ, but not the Triune God. 

 

 Lutherans do more than confess faith; we are called to live out our faith in our daily lives, in 

our vocations.  Our vocations can include our jobs, but are much more.  Vocations include where 

and how we live in the world.  The relationships we have and the choices we make.  Maybe another 

word for vocation is stewardship.  We recognize that all we have and all we are is a gift from God.  

Stewardship, or vocation is how we choose to live those gifts. 

 

 Lutherans also focus on gifts of grace we receive from God.  In the sacraments of Baptism 

and Holy Communion we become a part of the Body of Christ, and receive forgiveness of our sins, 

and gifts of the Holy Spirit.  We are baptized only once, as an infant or as an adult.  Our participa-

tion or age isnôt as important as Godôs action in the baptism.  Godôs action of claiming, naming and 

forgiving. 

 

 In Holy Communion, which Luther taught to celebrate as often as people gather to worship 

God, we encounter the presence of Christ.  In, and with the bread and wine, Christ is present.  Not 

only a remembrance of an act of long ago, Lutherans teach that in Holy Communion we are re-

claimed, forgiven again, ready to be sent out to witness to Godôs love in the world. 

 

 Being Lutheran isnôt easy.  We are called daily to wake anew, to see Godôs grace in the 

world, and to witness to that grace.  May we find strength and support in SMLC, a community of 

Lutherans. 

 

In Christôs Peace, 
Pastor Joene  
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Church Address  

6825 St.  Route 722 

Ithaca, OH  45304 

Office Phone/Fax: 937-884-7006 

E-mail: skmccullough@earthlink.net 

Pastor Joene Herr  

Phone: 937-564-5802 

E-mail: joeneherr@yahoo.com 

Wheelchair accessible +  Elevator on premises +  

Holy Communion celebrated - 1st Sunday of every month- major church festivals 

Weô
re 

on 
the

 we
b!!

  

 

www.smlc-ith
aca.com 

Facebook:  St. Matthew 

Sunday Worship services:  

9 am ðTraditional worship 

10 amðCoffee Break 

10:15 amðSunday School  for all ages 

   St. Matthew Lutheran Church ï Ithaca 
   7820 State Route 722 
   Arcanum, Ohio  45304 

Dated Material  

 

http://www.elca.org/co/graphstd.html

